	Ref No.: FOI/2526/SG17198

	Date FOI request received: 4th September 2025

	Date FOI response: 2nd October 2025

	REQUEST & OUR RESPONSE:   I am requesting the following information under the Freedom of Information Act.
1.      For each of these financial years – 2022/23, 2023/24, 2024/25
– please state:
a.      The number of mental health patients aged 0-17 who were in contact with the Trust that year
b.      The number of mental health patients aged 0-17 in contact with the Trust that year who died during that year (be it as an inpatient or not; be it on the Trust’s estate or elsewhere)
2.      For each of these financial years – 2022/23, 2023/24, 2024/25
– please state:
a.      The number of mental health patients aged 18-64 who were in contact with the Trust that year
b.      The number of mental health patients aged 18-64 in contact with the Trust that year who died during that year (be it as an inpatient or not; be it on the Trust’s estate or elsewhere)
3.      For each of these financial years – 2022/23, 2023/24, 2024/25
– please state:
a.      The number of mental health patients aged 65+ who were in
contact with the Trust that year
b.      The number of mental health patients aged 65+ in contact with the Trust that year who died during that year (be it as an inpatient or not; be it on the Trust’s estate or elsewhere)
If the Trust classifies older patients as being 70+ rather than 65+, then it may replace 18-64 with 18-69 in question 2 and replace 65+ with 70+ in question 3. Please state if this is the case.
With questions 1b, 2b and 3b I am asking for figures for patient deaths that the Trust is aware of; the Trust may not be aware of all deaths of patients.
This request should not be combined with any other request for section 12 purposes. If any individual question would exceed the section 12 cost limit, please mark that question as “information not held” and respond to the remainder of the request (NB: this is not the same as asking the Trust to “run the clock” up to the section 12 cost limit).
I would like the information for this request sent by email in the attached spreadsheet.
OUR RESPONSE: From our preliminary assessment, we estimate that compliance with your request would exceed the appropriate costs limit under section 12 of the Freedom of information Act 2000, currently £450, as we do not centrally record all of the information being requested and this would require a manual review of patient and corporate records to determine.  
However, rather than refusing your request in its entirety we are providing information where it is reasonable to do so, please see attached spreadsheet for information we can provide. 

	ATTACHMENTS:
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Sheet1

				LPT FOI-2526-SG17198 Response 

				Question		1a		2a		3a

				Answer

				2022/23		69008		77819		56407

				2023/24		72402		81569		56747

				2024/25		72238		81495		55844














